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HAPPY EASTER

The Town of Reidville council and staff
would like to wish all residents a very
Happy Easter!

The Town Office will be closed on
Friday, April 2" in recognition of Good
Friday

RECREATION

The Reidville Recreation Committee
would like to advise residents that they
have started the walking program at the
Community Hall. This program is on
Monday and Thursday evenings from 7
pm to 9 pm. All residents are
welcome...remember participate and keep
active....part of a healthy lifestyle. For
more information call the town office at

635-5232.

HEALTH TIP

MARCH IS NATIONAL NUTRITION
MONTH!

Proper nutrition 1is essential in
maintaining good health and fitness. A
well balanced diet, in conjunction with
consistent exercise, is key in being
healthy, fit, and feeling good about
yourself.

The American Dietetic Association
(ADA) recommendations for daily
percentages for diet are as follows:

Carbohydrates: 55 - 60%
Proteins: 12 - 15% Fat: 25 - 30%

Saturated Fat: <10%

ROAMING DOGS

Daniel Curtis born on October 30,
2009. Son of Stephen and Terri Curtis
and little brother to Tyson.

Landon Budgell born on October 19,
2009. Son of Mark Cooke and
Shannon Budgell and little brother to
Lauren.

Joshua Pearce born on September 10,
2009. Son of Jim and Lisa Pearce and
little brother to Jenna.

If you have any births to add to this
section for next months newsletter

please call the town office or email the
above address. Thanks!!!

TAX COLLECTION

As of March 8, 2010, the town’s
collection rate for 2010 stands at
96.28%. Compared with the same time
last year, the town’s collection rate is
up from 95.95%

Council would like to sincerely thank
residents who have been diligent with
the payment of their account and
would like to remind everyone that
January 31 was the last day for the
5% discount and February 28" was
the last discount date for current year’s
taxes.

To those residents in arrears and
not honoring

agreements,
please note that P
further action is \ '

being taken! ~ $

NOTE: All seniors (65 years of age or
older - or turning 65 any time during
2010) are eligible for an additional 5%
discount.

There have recently been some
complaints about roaming dogs. Council
would like to remind residents to please
keep their animals tied-up at all times.
Any animal caught roaming is considered
a public nuisance and will be placed in
the kennels. NOTE: Any time Wayne is
in Reidville - whether it is garbage day or
not - he is responsible for capturing any
roaming pets.

BIRTH ANNOUNCEMENTS

Congratulations on your bundles of joy!
The town welcomes!!

DEER LAKE CLINIC BOARD

The Deer Lake clinic board is
currently seeking names of people
who are interested in sitting on this
board. They are hoping to get
representatives from all the
surrounding communities that use the
facility. The town of Reidville has
one member of council that is
interested in sitting on this board and
is seeking names of residents that are
interested. There will be a public
meeting in the next couple weeks
concerning this board. The date will
be posted in the newspaper.
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SPECIAL GREETINGS '
Birthdays:
Date Name
Mar. 10 Phillip Cull 40
Mar. 11 Pat Pearce ?
Mar. 11 Lisa Pearce 36
Mar. 12 Amy McKay 31
Mar. 13 Ethan Anstey 3
Mar. 13 Skye Burden 18
Mar. 15 Alice Reid 70
Mar. 18 Terri Curtis 28
Mar. 31 Leah Lidstone ?
Apr. 2 Cora Reid
Apr. 2 Brandy Ford :
Apr. 6 Willie Reid 62
Anniversaries:
Date Name Years

Mar. 19 Elizabeth & Leonard Hiscock 57
Mar. 22 Marjorie & Gordon Oxford 44
Mar. 30 Marlene & Jody Janes 14
Apr. 9 Geraldine & Winston Janes 44
Apr. 12 Belinda & Wayne Stuckless 30

ANIMAL CONTROL
VEHICLE!!

municipal operations, manure,
rubber, tar paper, railway ties, paint
and paint products, fuel and lubricant
containers, used oil, animal cadavers,
hazardous substances, and materials
disposed of as part of the removal or
decontamination of equipment,
buildings or other structures.

RESIDENTS INPUT

As with the beginning of every year,
there is a request for resident’s input
on the newsletter. As you can see
there are two new categories in this
months newsletter ...the health tip
and birth announcements.. Thanks for
the input!!!!!! If there is anything
else that residents would like to see
please call the town office.

CARPET AND
UPHOLSTERY CLEANING

If you require carpet and upholstery
cleaning, vehicle, etc. Call Jason
Nichols at 660-0417.

The new truck has arrived! This
means that the old town truck is now
for sale.  The town is asking
$3500.00! If you are interested or
have questions concerning the truck
please call the town office at 635-
5232!

WEBSITE

Did you know that the town’s website
has been updated! It is very user
friendly and has some wonderful
pictures, useful information and tidbits
about our beautiful town. A big thank
you goes out to Cliff Reid...who is the
webmaster of this website...for a
wonderful job! The website address is
http://reidville-nl.ca. Have a look you

BURNING PROHIBITION

The town of Reidville would like to
inform residents that a letter has been
received from the Department of
Environment & Conservation
concerning the burning of certain
materials. They wanted people to
know that it is prohibited to burn tires,
plastics, treated lumber, asphalt and
asphalt products, drywall, demolition
waste, hazardous waste, biomedical
waste, trash, garbage, or other waste
from commercial, industrial or

SOD CONCERN

Local sod farmers would like to ask
the public to please be extremely
careful when using snowmobiles and
atvs on sod farm field during the
winter. Please ride on the road or on
the edges of the fields. When spring
breaks, please refrain from the sod
fields altogether to protect the crops.
Thank you.

BINGO

There will be no Bingo held in
March, the recreation committee
would like to apologize for any
inconvenience. The next scheduled
Bingo has not been determined.

EPILEPSY NF & LAB

Epilepsy NF & Lab would like to call
upon all communities in
Newfoundland and Labrador to
declare March 26™ as Purple Day for
Epilepsy! Please wear Purple on this
day to show your support and
understanding!

EASTER PARTY

The Reidville Recreation Committee
will be holding a Community Easter
Party for all our young people at the

Community Hall
within the next /][
couple of weeks!
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The date and details /]
of this event has not ¢
yet been decided but
keep your eyes on the bulletin
boards at the mailbox sites for
information soon!
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ST. PATRICK’S DAY PLAY

Come one Come all! Watch our
Mayor in action on Wednesday,
March 16, 2010, at 7:30 pm at
Xavier Junior High. Every year
this play gets better and better...so
be there early to get your seat!!

YOUTH
ACCOMPLISHMENTS

Congratulations goes out to
Kirkland Anstey who took first
place in the grade 3 speak off at
Elwood Elementary last
week...way to go Kirkland!

Hockey: During this past
weekend, the novice 2 group
traveled to Port Aux Basque for a
tournament. The team brought
home the silver medal - Kirkland
Anstey a resident from Reidville
was on that team. Congratulations
Kirkland

Hockey: Also during this past
weekend, Becky Maher played a
six team tournament in Mary’s
Town with the Clarenville girl’s
under 15 team and won a silver
medal...Becky was also named
player of the game during the
silver medal win...congratulation
Becky!

If anyone has any accomplishments
to be added to this section please call
the town office or send an email to
the above address! Thanks

EMERGENCY NUMBERS
Doctor on Call............. 1-800-261-074
Fire Alarm.......cccccoevennennn. 635-5600
RCMP....oooiiiiiiiiiiiiccc 635-2173
Ambulance.......cccceeeviiie e 635-3020
NF POWeT...ccoeevrriaincnnns 1-800-474-5711

635-5232
Fax: 635-4498
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